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Louis (Lou) Arthur, 1905-1972, was a student of Parade College until 1922, where he was 
actively engaged in many facets of College life, including his instrumental role in the formation 
of the Old Paradians Amateur Football Club. As an alumnus, Lou was a dedicated and long-term 
Secretary and President of the Old Paradians Association (OPA). In October 2010, Lou was 
inducted into the Old Paradians Hall of Fame.   

The Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship honours the enduring commitment of Lou Arthur to 
Parade College and recognises those students that share his values of high academic 
achievement and contribution to College life.   

The Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship is awarded to a current student enrolled at Parade College 

in Year 8. Full or half scholarships may be awarded to students who complete Year 9 in 2025 and 

Year 10 in 2026. 

Conditions of the Scholarship: 

1. The scholarship will pay for all or half of the tuition fees excluding small group or private 

music tuition, working-bee and book levies and sundry charges.  

2. The scholarship will not cover books or uniform costs. 

3. The scholarship is not transferrable to any other school.  

4. Selection will take place in September for Year 8 Applicants. Students must be enrolled in 

Year 8 (2024) at Parade College. All applicants will be contacted regarding the outcome 

of their application at the conclusion of Term 3.  

5. The scholarship will be awarded by a panel of senior staff members at Parade College. 

6. The scholarship will be awarded on the basis of the following selection criteria: 

a. Performance in the Scholarship Examination; 

b. Performance in class work throughout the year; 

c. Involvement in the cocurricular programs at the College; 

d. Satisfactory conduct and attitude.  

7. The Lou Arthur Scholarship is for a 2-year period and will be reviewed at the end of the 

first year, subject to the stated criteria. 

8. The Scholarship can be withdrawn at any time on evidence of sustained poor 

performance, or unsatisfactory conduct, after which normal fees are payable.  

9. After a satisfactory interview towards the end of Year 10 between the recipients of the 

scholarship and the panel established by the Principal, the scholarship may be extended 

for Years 11 and 12 providing, subject to ongoing satisfactory performance and conduct.  



10. Should the Student exit Parade College, it is at the discretion of the Principal to insist on 

the full repayment of tuition fees, for all services rendered.  

11. Parents/Guardians must agree to abide by the decisions of the College in awarding 

scholarships and no further correspondence will be entered into.  

 

Application Process: 

1. If your child is considering completing the Lou Arthur Scholarship Application Form, 

they must be an enrolled student at Parade College in Year 8 in 2024.  

For information regarding the enrolment process, please contact The Enrolment Office 

at enrol@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

2. The applicant is required to complete a short form regarding their suitability for the Lou 

Arthur Memorial Scholarship. The applicant can access the ‘The Lou Arthur Memorial 

Scholarship 2025/2026 Application Form’ via the Scholarships page on the College 

Website or via this link: Scholarships at Parade College - Parade College. 

 

3. All Lou Arthur applicants will be required to sit a Scholarship Examination.  

The Lou Arthur Scholarship Examination will be held on Saturday 22nd June, at the 

Bundoora Campus, from 9am-12pm.  

 

4. The Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship Application incurs a fee of $83.  

To make payment, please call Bundoora Reception during business hours on (03) 9468 

3300 and clearly state the applicants name and the scholarship you are applying for when 

making the payment. Alternatively, you are welcome to visit our Bundoora Campus to 

make payment.  

Applications that have not made the payment will not be accepted.  

 

5. The Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship Application process closes strictly on Friday 24th 

May, 2024 at 5pm.  

Late applications will not be accepted.  

If you require further information or support regarding The Lou Arthur Scholarship Application 

Process, please do not hesitate to contact the Gifted and Talented Programs Coordinator at 

scholarships@parade.vic.edu.au or on (03) 9468 3337. 
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Checklist for The Lou Arthur Scholarship application:  

□ Ability to attend at the Scholarship Examination on Saturday 22nd June. 

□ Completed ‘The Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship Application Form 2024’.  

□ Payment of $83 made to Parade College. 


